
Comment for planning application 24/00539/F
Application Number 24/00539/F

Location Land To The East Of Stratfield Brake And West Of Oxford Parkway Railway Station Oxford
Road Kidlington

Proposal Erection of a stadium (Use Class F2) with flexible commercial and community facilities and
uses including for conferences, exhibitions, education, and other events, club shop, public
restaurant, bar, health and wellbeing facility/clinic, and gym (Use Class E/Sui Generis), hotel
(Use Class C1), external concourse/fan-zone, car and cycle parking, access and highway
works, utilities, public realm, landscaping and all associated and ancillary works and
structures

Case Officer Laura Bell  
 

Organisation
Name Elizabeth McKellar

Address 3 Mere Road,Wolvercote,Oxford

Type of Comment  Objection

Type neighbour

Comments This application is based on a false proposition that Oxford United have to leave their current 
ground, something the owner has refuted in current months.  This proposal will destroy a 
thriving eclogically sound business as well as closing the Kidlington Gap for good.  It will 
cause an increase in rail and road users both of which are over-stretched beyond capacity at 
present.  Oxford Parkway is a small station ill-suited to handling the numbers who will 
attend on match days.  Trains are already over-crowded and it can be hard to get a seat 
which means they are essentially inaccessible for elderly users such as myself.  The traffic 
between Kidlington and Oxford is being constrained by the County Council's green transport 
measures which means those of us who cannot walk or cycle are effectively trapped in our 
houses for large parts of the day.  The new stadium will just make this all much worse 
besides the noise and light pollution and litter which will inevitably follow in its wake.  
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